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Levy Is Challenged In Command New Subdivision 
By School Board 
	

Proposal Detailed 
At its regular meeting Oct-

ober 8, the Mariemont City 
School Board authorized ap-
pealing the tax rate set by the 
county auditor on the 1984 
school maintenance levy. 

The problem stems from 
the wording of the levy. The 
auditor based the rate on 
values prior to the 1984 prop-
erty reappraisal. The levy, 
however, appeared on the 
ballot specifying 1984 values. 
The resulting discrepancy is 
approximately $12,500 an-
nually for three years. 

Senior class officers Stacey 
McIntire, Rick Mileham, Bet-
sy Selaro, and LeAnn Kranz 
requested board approval of 
policy allowing a senior open 
lunch. The seniors felt they 
could "handle 45 minutes of 
free time in a mature manner." 

Endorsing their request, 
high school principal Dr. 
Charles Berny will develop a 
system allowing seniors to 
sign in and out during lunch 
with their parents' agreement. 
The policy should become 
effective at the beginning of 
the second quarter. 

Berny also reported on his. 
October 1 Washington D.C. 
trip with Superintendent Don 
Tompson and Assistant Sup-
erintendent Jim Stock to 
receive a flag noting the U.S. 
Dept. of Education Exem-
plary High School award. 
President Reagan attended 
the flag presentation by Ed-
ucation Secretary William 
Bennett in the White House 
Rose Garden. 

The board adopted a policy 
in line with new state require-
ments for block parents and 
helping hands programs. 
Here in Terrace Park the 
P.T.A. has a program with a 
red hand in windows indic-
ating the home is open to any 
child in an emergency. 

Under the new state law a 
police check must be made  

on those displaying a helping 
hand. Chief Ron Pottorf will 
be working with the P.T.A. to 
comply with state law and 
insure the safety of Terrace 
Park children. 

Village Levy 
Renewal 
Is Urged 

Approval of a two-year 
renewal of a village 3.11 mill 
tax levy at the November 
elections is being urged by 
Bob Payne, chairman of the 
finance committee of village 
council. 

The levy, he said, involves 
no tax increase, but would 
maintain the present level of 
village income. It yields about 
$68,000, which Payne said is a 
little over 12°h of village 
income. 

With a property tax rate 
totalling 85.92 mills, Payne 
noted that most of the money 
goes to the school system. 
The breakdown is 50.62 mills 
for schools as against 19.72 
mills for the village and 15.58 
mills for various county-wide 
levies. 

Noting that the village did 
receive an unexpected estate 
tax windfall, Payne said that 
most of that money was used 
to retire debt on the BBSC0 
property and to accelerate 
the tree program. Barring 
unforseen weather disasters, 
he said, village council hopes 
to be able to terminate the 
current special 1.6 mill tree 
levy at the end of 1987 instead 
of 1988. The levy had been 
voted for a five year term. 

An informational meeting is 
to be held at the Community 
House at 8 p.m. on October 
21. 

Joseph M. Gleeson 

WEST POINT, N.Y. —Cadet 
Joseph M. Gleeson, son of 
Philip and Cathrine Gleeson 
of 114 Robinwood, Terrace 
Park, recently began a four-
month term as a company 
commander, one of the high-
est positions in the cadet 
chain-of-command at the 
U.S. Military Academy. 

The 4,400 cadets form a 
brigade divided into four 
regiments. There are three 
battalions in each regiment 
and three companies in each 
regiment and three com-
panies in each battalion. As a 
company commander, Glee-
son is responsible for the 
overall training of more than 
110 cadets. 

Gleeson graduated from 
Mariemont High School in 
1982 and is now in his fourth 
year at West Point. 

Private Business? 
Terrace Park's Planning ,  

and Zoning Commission has 
been discussing for months 
the problem of 50-foot lots 
existing in the community. 

At its September 23 meet-
ing, according to its minutes, 
Village Solicitor Bob Malloy 
"expressed legal opinion per 
his letter of September 23 to 
Mr. Gilchrist( Councilman 
Rich Gilchrist) on which 
other commission members 
were copied." 

Malloy declined to respond 
to Village Views questions 
concerning that opinion. It 
was, he said, a "private mat-
ter." 

Rick Koehler has submitted 
detailed plans for develop-
ment of the Eveland lumber 
yard property to the village 
Planning and Zoning Com-
mission, with commission 
approval seemingly depen-
dent only on clarification of 
some details. 

Objections raised by neigh-
boring residents meantime 
have raised a block to pro-
posals for expansion of the 
Wooster Shopping Center by 
addition of a medical center/ 
pharmacy after numerous 
modifications of the original 
plans. 

Meantime, village council 
at its October meeting granted 
a variance sought by George 
Eveland to facilitate sale of 
two adjoining lots at Poplar 
and Princeton Avenues. 
Neighbors appearing at a 
public hearing beforethe vote 
questioned whether the pro-
posed change still provided a 
buildable lot and voiced con-
cern over what might be built 
there. 

Koehler outlined plans to 
build 12 houses on the lumber 
yard property, meeting an 
earlier objection by propos-
ing a dedicated street to be 
called Terrace Avenue run-
ning atop the former railroad 
embankment parallel to Park 
Avenue. The new street 
would have a 22-foot paved 
width on a 35-foot right-of-
way. He asked that the West-
ern Avenue easement extend-
ing beyond Park Avenue be 
vacated, with the new Terrace 
Avenue ending in a cul-de-
sac. 

He said he would arrange 
for continuance of a path set 
up years ago to give school-
children access to the Wren-
wood-Kent Circle area in-
stead of using Wooster Pike. 

Koehler said his plans con-
templated building homes in 
the $153,000-$195,000 range  

on lots of 12,000-14,000 
square foot minimums, with 
underground utilities. 

With the commission in-
dicating general approval, the 
only objection came from 
Faye Corey who questioned 
the adequacy of the proposed 
street. The commission asked 
Koehler to report at its next 
meeting on details of street 
specifications, the need for 
curbs and a sidewalk on one 
side, drainage, and the safety 
aspects of the meeting of the 
new street and Park Avenue 
near the Elm Avenue bridge. 

Objectors to the shopping 
center expansion said a drain-
age problem already exists at 
the rear of the property and 
raised questions concerning 
sewage disposal. They noted 
also that it had apparently 
been overlooked that part of 
the expansion plan involved 
use of land zoned Residence 
A. 

Since Larry Selevah, owner 
of the property, was not 
present, the zoning commis-
sion took the objections un-
der advisement. 

Objections concerning the 
property at Poplar and Prin-
ceton involved two lots plat-
ted in 1945, one of 15,000 
square feet and the other at 
12,063 square feet. Eveland 
proposed, and planning com-
mission approved, the shift-
ing of 1,000 square feet from 
the larger lot to the smaller to 
bring it within current accept-
able zoning code limits. 

In voicing his objection, 
Vince Rinaldi, 400 Washing-
ton Ave., said he was pre-
pared to purchase the dis-
pited lot to add to other 
property he owns so as to 
provide a better alignment. 
David Todd, attorney repre-
senting the Eveland estate, 
said there is an existing 
contract for sale of the lot at a 
figure "in excess" of $30,000. 

Youth Seeks To Gain A Voice in Village Council 
By Jeanne Sanker 

Adding vim, verve, and 
vigor to the political scene 
this fall are two young Ter-
race Park residents, Randy 
Casteel and Tim Gleeson, 
who have tossed their hats 
into the village election ring, 
both running for council. 

Both hail from the farther 
Midwest, Randy from south-
eastern Missouri and Tim 
from Chicago, and both have 
lived in Terrace Park six 
years. 

With four seats on council 
to be filled, the other can-
didates are incumbents Rich 
Gilchrist and Rusty Wilson. 

Tim Gleeson, at 20, is the 
youngest resident in the his-
tory of the village to seek 
political office here. He is a  

graduate of Mariemont High 
School, was president of his 
Junior Class, participathd in 
track and cross country 
teams and was valedictorian 
of his class when he grad-
uated in 1983. He is now in his 
Junior year at Xavier Univer-
sity, majoring in Computer 
Science, and continuing his 
interest in sports by being a 
member of Xavier's cross 
country team. 

When one of his brothers 
attended Buckeye Boys' 
State Camp, the annual as-
sembly sponsored by the 
American Legion to intro-
duce young people to the way 
our country's political proc-
esses operate, Tim gained an 
early insight into the general 
political picture and since  

then has been particularly 
interested in our village gov-
ernment. 

One of his goals is to 
encourage other young  

people to become more in-
terested in their government 
and also to encourage his 
seniors to include the very 
young more often in their 
political thinking. In fact, he 
would like to arouse the 
political interest of the village 
as a while. In circulating his 
petitions for acceptance as a 
candidate, he found that 
many village citizens do not 
know who is representing 
them in council. 

He also hopes to help re-
store a more positive com-
munity spirit[ more like that 
which was evident when he 
moved here in 1979 but which 
he feels has been dwindling 
since. 

Tim lives with his parents 
Phil and Cathy Gleeson, 114 

Robinwood Lane. 
Randy Casteel arrived in 

Cincinnati from southeastern 
Missouri in 1979 as an em-
ployee of Procter & Gamble. 
Since then he has started his 
own engineering firm, Tri-
State Industrial Engineering. 

Randy and his wife, Becky, 
now living at 819 Wooster 
Pike, were attracted to Ter-
race Park because of thr 
quaintness of the village and 
recognized that it would be a 
delightful place to raise child-
ren. They now have a six-year 
old son and four-year old 
daughter. 

The Casteels have been 
active in a number of Terrace 
Park activities and Randy is a 
member of the Life Squad. 
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Months Of Work Nearing End For November's Church Bazaar 
Months of work culminate 

on Saturday, November 23, 
when St. Thomas Church 
opens its doors for "Bazaar 
'85" from 9 until 4. This 35th 
annual bazaar is the major 
fund-raising project of the 
Women of St. Thomas, and 
proceeds go to support many 
worthwhile organizations. 

Featured at the luncheon 
served from 11 to 2 will be the 
famous St. Thomas chicken 
salad (homemade). Reser- 

vations are not necessary. A 
new twist this year is that the 
men are in charge of lunch-
eon preparations, i.e., the 
Brotherhood of St. Andrew 
led by Jud Gale. Babysitting 
is available throughout the 
day. 

Two raffles this year offer 
chances to win a hand-quil-
ted "Carolina Lily" pattern 
quilt in red, white and green, 
or a needlepoint Christmas 
stocking made by Jean Cooper 
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Decorations chairman Elizabeth Miller displays a wreath for 
(left to right, standing) Betty Cooksey, Diane Babcock and 
Joyce Getz, and, seated, Julie Sargent. (Photo by Lingy 
Harrison) 

such things as hors d'oeuvres, 
fancy cakes, lessons and 
other services. 

Major Bazaar booths are 
Decorations, which will have 
wreaths, grapevine trees, silk 
flower and Christmas arrange-
ments; the Sewing Room, 
where a faithful group of 
women led by Ruth Hicken-
looper sews useful and amus-
ing items for the bazaar for 
half the year; and Boutique, 
which features unusual ac-
cents for the home and the 

of Milford. Visitors are invited 
to come and see the "quilt in 
progress" on the frame at the 
church between 10 and 2 on 
Tuesdays, or to come and 
help create this future heir-
loom. 

The Bazaar's Town & Coun-
try Committee headed by 
Denise Froehlich is preparing 
some distinctive pieces of 
restored furniture for sale. 
Another unique feature of this 
bazaar is the Promise Tree, 
which will sell "promises" of 

By Barbara Bowen 

The pancake supper fund 
raiser for the fire department 
and life squad will be on 
Saturday, November 2 from 
4:30-7:30. Tickets will be sold 
door to door on Sunday, 
October 20. They are $3 for -  

adults and $1.50 for children. 
Tickets may also be bought at 
the supper. 
• Profits from the pancake 
suppers are a major source of 
revenue for the association. 
The sale of telephone direc-

•.tories and individual tax de-
ductible donations make up 
the rest. 

Directories cost $2 each or 
$5 for three. They may be 
purchased at the community 
house or from any member. 
Donations may be given to a 

QUINCY HOUSE 
INTERIORS 

6928 miami avenue 
Cincinnati, ohio 45243 
telephone 271-0400 

MARY ANN FAGEL 
CHRISTIE WITHERELL 
MARILYN WEYER 
EMMA EINSPANIER 

member during the ticket sale 
or sent to Mimi Matthews at 
601 Myrtle. Make checks out 
to the Terrace Park Fire 
Association. 

The new ambulance for the 
most part was paid for by 
money raised by the assoc-
iation. It cost $46,500. The 
village paid $12,000. 

The association also pays 
for uniforms and equipment. 
Most members, however, pay 
for their own uniforms. 

In addition to money raised 
by the association, the village 
budgets an amount each 
year. In 1985, it is $18,780. 
Money-  from the budget is 
used for insurance, main-
tenance of the firehouse, 
equipment, and education. 
Equiping a fire fighter with 
helmet, coat, boots, gloves, 
radio, light, and siren costs 
$1000. Also, members are 
paid a token salary in order to 
be covered by workers com-
pensation. (Some members 
return their salary to the 
association.) 
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person (example: log-cabin 
quilted jackets). Stuffed an-
imals and dolls run the gamut 
from teddies and geese to 
Amish dolls without faces. 
Many other gifts for children 
and adults are in the making. 

Other popular booths in-
clude Sally Augspurger's 
candy stand and Diane Bab-
cock's bake table, which will 
feature tempting edibles of all 
kinds as well as specially 
prepared, ready to be de-
livered holiday packages. 

Anyone interested is warmly 
invited to come to the church 
on Tuesdays from 10to2 and 
participate in Bazaar Work-
shops. There is free baby-
sitting and much work yet to 
be done before November 23. 
Both skilled and unskilled 
workers are needed. 

Leaf Pick-Up 
Is Under Way 

Leaf pickup is under way, 
and will be the prime task of 
the village maintenance crew 
until the job is done. Brush 
pickup will be suspended 
during that time. 

Leaf work is expected to be 
carried on Saturdays and 
Sundays, using DUI labor, 
according to Police Chief 
Ron Pottorf. 

Residents are cautioned to 
keep leaf piles free of sticks, 
stones or cans which could 
damage the pick-up equip-
ment. 

Village Sets 
Firewood Sale 

The village will hold a 
firewood sale from 9a.m. to 4 
p.m. on Saturday, October26. 
The wood, unsplit, will be 
sold for $50 a cord or $25 a 
pickup load. 

Councilman Jack Schmidt, 
director of the village tree 
program, said log splitting 
will be suspended during the 
leaf pick-up season. Resump-
tion of splitting and delivery 
thereafter will depend on how 
much wood remains after the 
sale, he said. Split wood will 
be available again when tree 
work is resumed in January. 

FD Pancake Supper 
Slated November 2 



Village Rivals For School Board Outline Views 

Ricki Schmidt 
The Mariemont school sys-

tem has great natural student 
talent, but 1984 SAT averages 
of 440 in verbal and 471 in 
math were below state aver-
ages of 460 in verbal and 508 
in math. Our tax dollars 
should be buying better re-
sults. 

The quality of education 
can be improved within cur-
rent funding by decreasing 
dollars spent outside the 
classroom. Mariemont is the 
only Hamilton County school 
district spending less on in-
classroom instruction than 
other services combined. 

A beginning would be vol-
unteer school board member- 

Terrace Park is preparing 
to enter the computer age. 

Village council at its Oct-
ober meeting authorized the 
signing of a $5,000 contract 
for development of software 
for village financial and other 
record keeping. 

The move apparently is a 
first for village government, 
although systems have been 
developed for townships and 
are in use in use in Springfield 
and Colerain Townships. 
Councilman Bill Konold ear-; 
her had objected to the village 
being a guinea pig, but voted 
with the others on being 
assured that the village would 
not be bound to accept the 
software if it failed to meet 
requirements of both the 
village and the state auditor's 
office. 

Councilman Bob Payne, 
who proposed the step, add-
ed that the village would be 
entitled to a form of royalty if 
the program should be ac-
cepted elsewhere. 

Payne noted, too, that if the 
system functions properly it 
would make feasible the con-
solidation of the offices of 
village clerk and treasurer. 
But he added there was no 
point in discussing that mat-
ter now in view of a new 
council taking over next year 
and a village clerk election 
due in 1987. 

In other actions, council: 
• Voted to hire Mark Daniel, 

a former Terrace Park aux-
iliary policeman, to replace 
Patrolman Charles McComas 
who resigned. 

• Heard from Police Chief 
Ron Pottorf that $900 had 
been expended in rebuilding 
a dry well to avert flooding at 
Stanton and Elm.  

ship like other area districts, 
whose board members do-
nate their salaries back to 
their districts. 

Starting in elementary 
school, we should make ac-
ademic excellence as appeal-
ing as athletic achievement. 
Our children must imagine, 
then think, not just memorize. 

As the mother of two ele-
mentary school children, I've 
seen curriculum areas need-
ing improvement. I organized 
and coached the "Olympics 
of the Mind" team winning a 
third place in the Southeast 
Ohio Regional Competition. I 
created a summer computer 
experience introducing pro-
gramming to 36 grade 
school ers. 

A district resident for 15 
years, I hold a degree in 
management from the Col-
lege of William and Mary. I'm 
a Meals on Wheels volunteer 
and a Terrace Park Recrea-
tion Commission member. I 
know the school system as a 
classroom volunteer, PTA 
officer and Mariemont Cur-
rculum Counsel member. 

I've attended school board 
meetings regularly for the 
past three years. The only 
elected incumbent now seek-
ing re-election missed 9 of 17 
meetings in 1984. Regular 
attendance is a must and I 
would like to attend school 
board meetings as your rep-
resentative. 

• Heard from Pottorf that 
because of damage to tables 
and chairs and the loss of 
silverware, Community 
House property will no longer 
be loaned for private use. 

• Issued a call to any qual-
ified civil enginner resident of 
the village to contact Coun-
cilman Rusty Wilson con-
cerning service as village 
engineer. 

Thompson Honored 
The Buckeye Association 

of School Administrators 
presented an Exemplary 
Leadership Award to Dr. Don 
Thompson, superintendent 
of Mariemont schools, at the 
fall conference in Columbus 
October 2-3. He was oneof 10 
administrators so honored, 
being chosen as represen-
tative of Southwestern Ohio. 

Voice Raised 
For The Reds 

When Sherry Randall, 
Mariemont High School 
Chorus teacher, sang the 
National Anthem for the 
Reds game on September 
12, it was her fifth per-
formance of the season. 

Mrs. Randall is begin-
ning her first year in the 
Mariemont district. In 
addition to teaching Jun-
ior High General Music 
classes, she is the High 
School Chorus Director, 
Breakfast Club director, 
assistant director of the 
Junior High Chorus and 
teaches the Beginning 
Instrumental Program at 
Terrace Park Elementary 
School. 

Connie Wilson 
I am seeking a position on 

the Mariemont Board of Edu-
cation because I believe we 
must build on the excellence 
we have in this school district 
and am committed and qual-
ified to work toward this goal. 

I have a degree in educa-
tion, am a former teacher and 
have gained administrative 
exoerience as a two-year PTA 
President and a six-year PTA 
board member. I have studied 
and been involved in school 
finance. In addition, I am a 
four year member of the Life 
Squad and have organized a 
community-wide recruiting  

program for the Life Squaa 
and Fire Department. These 
experiences have put me in 
touch with the citizens of the 
community. 

My objectives are to work 
for a more equitable distribu-
tion of state aid to relieve the 
tax burden on property own-
ers, to continue top quality 
education for our children, to 
support neighborhood 
schools and to maintain local 
control of our school district. 

Community attitudes 
should be considered in 
shaping board policy and 
advising the administration. I 
would work to improve com-
munications between parents 
and the school staff and 
interpret the educational 
needs and goals of the district 
to the community. I plan to be 
active in contributing to state 
policy decisions that affect 
education at the local level. 

A board member must act 
in the best interests of all 
children by being accessible, 
accountable and responsive 
to community needs. I have 
the vision, judgement and 
resolve to serve the Marie-
mont school district in an 
ethical and professional man-
ner. 

State Trail 
Approval 
Is Urged 

Terrace Park may recon-
sider its stand on conversion 
of the former Pennsylvania 
Railroad right-of-way to a 
state hiking and biking fac-
ility. 

Will Finnegan of Fieldstone 
Way urged village council at 
its October meeting to give its 
approval if and when the 
issue comes before it again. 
He was urged by Mayor Les 
Overway to mount a petition 
drive. 

Acting on the basis of 
petitions in opposition, coun-
cil rejected the plan when it 
was first proposed by the 
state. Arguments at the time 
concerned possible improper 
use, inadequacy of policing, 
and litter and other problems. 

But Finnegan said exper-
ience on that part of the 
pathway developed north-
ward from Loveland had 
shown all such fears to be 
unfounded. Councilman Bob 
Payne said he also had used 
the trail and felt the state had 
done a good job in develop-
ment and maintenance. 
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Ricki Schmidt 
The Mariemont school sys-

tem has great natural student 
talent, but 1984 SAT averages 
of 440 in verbal and 471 in 
math were below state aver-
ages of 460 in verbal and 508 
in math. Our tax dollars 
should be buying better re-
sults. 

The quality of education 
can be improved within cur-
rent funding by decreasing 
dollars spent outside the 
classroom. Mariemont is the 
only Hamilton County school 
district spending less on in-
classroom instruction than 
other services combined. 

A beginning would be vol-
unteer school board member- 

ship like other area districts, 
whose board members do-
nate their salaries back to 
their districts. 

Starting in elementary 
school, we should make ac-
ademic excellence as appeal-
ing as athletic achievement. 
Our children must imagine, 
then think, not just memorize. 

As the mother of two ele-
mentary school children, I've 
seen curriculum areas need-
ing improvement. I organized 
and coached the "Olympics 
of the Mind" team winning a 
third place in the Southeast 
Ohio Regional Competition. I 
created a summer computer 
experience introducing pro-
gramming to 36 grade 
schoo lers. 

A district resident for 15 
years, I hold a degree in 
management from the Col-
lege of William and Mary. I'm 
a Meals on Wheels volunteer 
and a Terrace Park Recrea-
tion Commission member. I 
know the school system as a 
classroom volunteer, PTA 
officer and Mariemont Cur-
r!culum Counsel member. 

I've attended school board 
meetings regularly for the 
past three years. The only 
elected incumbent now seek-
ing re-election missed 9 o 17 
meetings in 1984. Regular 
attendance is a must and I 
would like to attend school 
board meetings as your rep-
resentative. 
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Connie Wilson 
I am seeking a position on 

the Mariemont Board of Edu-
cation because I believe we 
must build on the excellence 
we have in this school district 
and am committed and qual-
ified to work toward this goal. 

I have a degree in educa-
tion, am aformer teacher and 
have gained administrative 
exoerience as a two-year PTA 
President and a six-year PTA 
board member. I have studied 
and been involved in school 
finance. In addition, I am a 
four year member of the Life 
Squad and have organized a 
community-wide recruiting  

program for the Life Squaa 
and Fire Department. These 
experiences have put me in 
touch with the citizens of the 
community. 

My objectives are to work 
for a more equitable distribu-
tion of state aid to relieve the 
tax burden on property own-
ers, to continue top quality 
education for our children, to 
support neighborhood 
schools and to maintain local 
control of our school district. 

Community attitudes 
should be considered in 
shaping board policy and 
advising the administration. I 
would work to improve com-
munications between parents 
and the school staff and 
interpret the educational 
needs and goals of the district 
to the community. I plan to be 
active in contributing to state 
policy decisions that affect 
education at the local level. 

A board member must act 
in the best interests of all 
children by being accessible, 
accountable and responsive 
to community needs. I have 
the vision, judgement and 
resolve to serve the Marie-
mont school district in an 
ethical and professional man-
ner. 
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Approval 
Is Urged 

Terrace Park may recon-
sider its stand on conversion 
of the former Pennsylvania 
Railroad right-of-way to a 
state hiking and biking fac-
I ity. 

Will Finnegan of Fieldstone 
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its October meeting to give its 
approval if and when the 
issue comes before it again. 
He was urged by Mayor Les 
Overway to mount a petition 
drive. 

Acting on the basis of 
petitions in opposition, coun-
cil rejected the plan when it 
was first proposed by the 
state. Arguments at the time 
concerned possible improper 
use, inadequacy of policing, 
and litter and other problems. 

But Finnegan said exper-
ience on that part of the 
pathway developed north-
ward from Loveland had 
shown all such fears to be 
unfounded. Councilman Bob 
Payne said he also had used 
the trail and felt the state had 
done a good job in develop-
ment and maintenance. 
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Terrace Park is preparing 
to enter the computer age. 

Village council at its Oct-
ober meeting authorized the 
signing of a $5,000 contract 
for development of software 
for village financial and other 
record keeping. 

The move apparently is a 
first for village government, 
although systems have been 
developed for townships and 
are in use in use in Springfield 
and Colerain Townships. 
Councilman Bill Konold ear-; 
her had objected to thevillage 
being a guinea pig, but voted 
with the others on being 
assured that the village would 
not be bound to accept the 
software if it failed to meet 
requirements of both the 
village and the state auditor's 
office. 

Councilman Bob Payne, 
who proposed the step, add-
ed that the village would be 
entitled to a form of royalty if 
the program should be ac-
cepted elsewhere. 

Payne noted, too, that if the 
system functions properly it 
would make feasible the con-
solidation of the offices of 
village clerk and treasurer. 
But he added there was no 
point in discussing that mat-
ter now in view of a new 
council taking over next year 
and a village clerk election 
due in 1987. 

In other actions, council: 
• Voted to hire Mark Daniel, 

a former Terrace Park aux-
iliary policeman, to replace 
Patrolman Charles McComas 
who resigned. 

• Heard from Police Chief 
Ron Pottorf that $900 had 
been expended in rebuilding 
a dry well to avert flooding at 
Stanton and Elm. 

• Heard from Pottorf that 
because of damage to tables 
and chairs and the loss of 
silverware, Community 
House property will no longer 
be loaned for private use. 

• Issued a call to any qual-
ified civil enginner resident of 
the village to contact Coun-
cilman Rusty Wilson con-
cerning service as village 
engineer. 

Thompson Honored 
The Buckeye Association 

of School Administrators 
presented an Exemplary 
Leadership Award to Dr. Don 
Thompson, superintendent 
of Mariemont schools, at the 
fall conference in Columbus 
October 2-3. He was oneof 10 
administrators so honored, 
being chosen as represen-
tative of Southwestern Ohio. 

Voice Raised 
For The Reds 

When Sherry Randall, 
Mariemont High School 
Chorus teacher, sang the 
National Anthem for the 
Reds game on September 
12, it was her fifth per-
formance of the season. 

Mrs. Randall is begin-
ning her first year in the 
Mariemont district. In 
addition to teaching Jun-
ior High General Music 
classes, she is the High 
School Chorus Director, 
Breakfast Club director, 
assistant director of the 
Junior High Chorus and 
teaches the Beginning 
Instrumental Program at 
Terrace Park Elementary 
School. 
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BRADLEY'S COUNTRY FURNITURE 
& ACCESSORIES 

7842 Camargo Road 
Madeira, Ohio 	 513-561-0026 

Leisure and Business 
Domestic and International 

PRESTIGE 
TRAVEL 
INC. 

Jack Richardson 

Montgomery Square 
9859 Montgomery Rd. • Montgomery, Ohio 45242 • 793-6586 

Have Fun 
with your Friends 

shopping at 
= MILFORD= 
HARDWARE 

223 MAIN STRIT 

MILFORD, OHIO 
TELEPHONE 831 1021 

RENTALS HOUSEWARES 

Season Opening 
On Indian Hill 

Ever-innovative Village 
Stage will open its 1985-86 
season with George Furth's 
"Twigs," the story of a trio of 
sisters and their mother, to be 
performed November 21, 22, 
and 23 at 8 p.m. in Living-
ston Lodge on Given Road in 
Indian Hill. 

The cast includes Sheila 
Mudd Baker, Charles San-
ders, Jr., Theresa Green-
wood, Murph Mahler, Ron 
Schneider, Frank Koucky, 
Jim Jessee, Dan Stau ft, Freya 
Schneider, Gene Bates and 
Tim Selnick. 

Reservations may be made 
by calling 831-1360. 

Iter 
EDUCATIONAL RESOURCE CENTER 

* Books 	* Learning Games 

* Educational Toys 

614 Wooster Pike 	831-6344 	Behind the 
Terrace Park 	 Central Trust Bank 

ZEH CONTRACTORS 
AND HAULING 

Driveways, Patios, Steps and flatwork 
Top soil - Sand - Gravel - - Debris 

Office: 831-4772 
Home: 831-1493 

NORTHROP INSURANCE AGENCY 
Auto • Home • Business • Life 

6901 Wooster Pike 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45227 

Ted Northrop 

271-1811 

Former Resident 
In Concert Here 

Terrace Park residents Lee 
and Carol Cole are delighted 
their daughter, Julia, and 
husband, David Stephen, will 
be featured in a concert at St. 
Thomas Church, Friday even-
ing November 29, at 7:30 p.m. 
The Stephens, french horn 
and trumpet duo (The Fes-
tival Brass) live in Kansas City 
where they play with num-
erous brass ensembles, in 
concerts and are principal 
players with the St. Joseph 
Symphony. 

The concert, free to the 
public, with a reception fol-
lowing, will also feature 
Thomas Bennignus, tenor 
soloist at St. Thomas for 
several years, and Elaine 
MacWatt, St. Thomas organ-
ist. 

NEED A BABY SITTER while 1ec you work or shop? Call 831- t'Jr1t3r 	Hours: Mon. Tues. Thurs. 9 to 5 
_____ 	 1375. 

-I SAVINGS Fri. 9 to 6 19___ ASSOCIATION 	Sat 9 to 12 

Money Market Deposit Accounts Mortgage Loans 	 WANTED TO BUY: Used 
Money Market Certificates 	Home Improvement Loans 	portable crib, used playpen; 
Various Term Certificates 	Consumer Loans 	 reasonable price. Call 831- 
IRA Plans 	 Student Loans 	 1375. 
N.O.W. (Checking) Accounts - Free with $250.00 Minimum Balance 

TERRACE PARK OFFICE fSLi1 703 Wooster Pike 
831-5800 	 vrsavninu,iwl 

00'1-b'Tthjn 
• Complete Soda Fountain Menu 
• Lauri Child-Learning Materials 
• Lykins Fine Chocolates 

• Unique Gifts 

931 S.R. 28 Milford 

COMM & 
Shepherila 

rM 

PAT LIPKA 

PRI DEMARK 
EPPA RIXEY AGENCY INC. 

INSURANCE 
Everything You Take Pride In, 

We're Proud to Protect® 

706 Indian Hill Rd. 	 831-2200 
Terrace Park 

IMA 
L 

UNIVERSAL 
CONCRETE and 

MASONRY 
Concrete - Brick - Stone - Unistone Payers 

Courteous tree estimates 

831-4915 
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HARDWARE 

6901 Wooster Pike 	 Bus. (513) 561-5800 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45227 	 Res. (513) 831-5783 

Distinctive Architecture ... plus 
Hyde Park Square / 871 -1071J cl 


